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Ramapo College of New Jersey Professors Receive NEH Grant to Host 

Two Workshops for K-12 Educators on the Hudson River 
 
(MAHWAH, NJ) - Ramapo College Professors Stephen Rice and Meredith Davis 
received a $167,282 grant from the National Endowment for the Humanities to support 
two week-long workshops at Ramapo College in July 2011.  
 
The grant was received as part of the Landmarks of American History and Culture 
program, which offers residential workshops for K-12 educators nationwide. The 
workshops that will be held at Ramapo College next summer will be called “The Hudson 
River in the Nineteenth Century and the Modernization of America” and will focus on the 
history of the Hudson River Valley in the 19th century. Each workshop will host up to 40 
teachers from all over the country who will study works of art, literature, architecture, 
and non-fiction writing in order to understand some of the commercial and technological 
developments that dramatically transformed the river and its surroundings during the 19th 
century.   
 
The program treats the Hudson River as a historical site of interest through which a 
central humanistic question can be examined: how do material and imaginative 
relationships to the natural world change as the world transforms through development 
and use?   
 
 “The subject area for [the] workshop, the Hudson River Valley, offers a wide array of 
learning opportunities in an area that is historically and culturally significant,” said 
Ramapo College President Dr. Peter P. Mercer. “Ramapo College is uniquely qualified to 
host this workshop, located adjacent to the Hudson River Valley where participants may 
see the same topography in many places that was observed by Henry Hudson when he 
explored the river.” 
 
Stephen Rice is a Professor of American Studies in the School of American and 
International Studies and author of “Minding the Machine:  Languages of Class in Early 
Industrial America” (University of California Press, 2004).  He has a Ph.D. in American 
Studies from Yale University and has been teaching at Ramapo since 1996.  Meredith 
Davis is an Assistant Professor of Art History in the School of Contemporary Arts and is 
an expert in 19th century American art and visual culture.  She has a Ph.D. in Art History 
from Columbia University and began teaching at Ramapo in 2004.   
 
The National Endowment for the Humanities (NEH) is an independent federal agency 
created in 1965 which provides grants for high-quality projects dedicated to supporting 
research, education, preservation and public programs in the humanities, which includes 
the study of language, literature, history, philosophy, ethics and social sciences. The 



goals of the NEH Landmarks of American History and Culture workshops are to increase 
knowledge and appreciation of subjects, ideas and places significant to American History 
and culture, provide teachers with expertise in the use and interpretation of historical sites 
and material resources, and encourage historical and cultural sites to develop greater 
capacity and scale for professional development programs. 
 
For media inquiries, please contact Anna Farneski at 201.684.6844. 
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